
Town of Cornish
Selectmen’s Meeting

October 15, 2014

Nancy Perkins, Dan Sherman and Emily Ward were present for the meeting.  

Fire Chief and Assistant Fire Chief discussed the relationship between the Fire Department and 
the Town for selectman.  Topics included; Bi-laws, Fire Dept. elect officers and Board of 
Selectmen approve, Vehicles’ ownership, Insurance policies, Donation account, Cleaning of the 
building, and Access to the building.  Fire Chief agreed to change code for the lockbox at regular 
intervals.

Motion made to approve Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants and October 1st Selectmen’s 
Meeting Minutes.  Seconded and approved.

Selectmen will meet on Friday to convey to Jean Pendexter it’s in the Town’s best interest to 
filter all invoices, including sub contractors, through WL Sturgeon, Inc. to protect the town.

Stan Harmon, Lakeside Real Estate gave update on research to locate book and page number on 
deed to the old fire station land.  Research will continue at the Town Office.  Discussed types of 
options, attorney fees and obligations in the event deed can’t be located.   Selectmen agreed to 
continue moving forward and signed the Purchase and Sales Agreement.

Motion made to allow Brownie Troop leaders Meredith Bennett and Amy Cadone-Muccio to 
hold monthly meetings October – June at the fire department.  Requirements: Certificate of 
Insurance, use small room and stipulate they do not cook.  Seconded and approved.

CN Brown’s 801 Form for BETR Personal Property reimbursement signed.

The August 26th Special Town Meeting Minutes will be put on the town website.

Monday, October 13th excavating work began for the Water Mitigation Project at Pike Memorial 
Hall when human remains were unearthed.   Following recommendations from the State Medical 
Examiners Office and York County Sheriffs Office the Town Office was closed with a tentative 
date to reopen on Friday.  Arrangements made to accommodate Town business.  All remains are 
going to the State Medical Examiners Office.  The project will continue under supervision of the 
Sheriffs Department in coordination with the State Medical Examiner’s Office.  A meeting with 
Riverside Cemetery Association’s Board will take place October 21st to make plans to re-inter the 
remains once they are released from the Medical Examiners Office.

Motion made to adjourn meeting.


